
   

 

January 3, 2025 

Dear West Mifflin Area High School Parents and Guardians, 

We hope this message finds you well as we enter the new year. We are writing to inform you that 
students will return to in-person learning on Monday, January 6, 2025. 

Over the past weeks, our administration has worked closely with the restoration company and 
subcontractors to assess the safety and readiness of the building. After thorough evaluations, we 
are confident that the building is safe for students to return. 

However, please be advised that there is still a faint odor on the second floor, particularly near 
the mezzanine door and the control room door. While this odor is being addressed, it does not 
pose a health risk to students or staff. 

Additionally, certain areas of the building will remain restricted due to ongoing restoration work. 
Specifically: 

• The band hallway and the tech ed. hallway will be off-limits to students until Monday, 
January 13, 2025. 

• Also, the auditorium will be closed to all students and staff. 

We kindly ask for your cooperation in reminding your student to avoid these areas until they are 
fully reopened. Our staff will ensure that appropriate signage is in place to clearly mark restricted 
areas. 

Thank you for your understanding and support as we continue to work towards the full 
restoration of our school. If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact 
the high school office. 

We look forward to welcoming our students back to school on Monday! 

Sincerely, 
 

Jeffrey Soles 
Superintendent 
 

 
 

 

WEST MIFFLIN AREA SCHOOL DISTRICT 

91 Commonwealth Ave.,   West Mifflin, PA   15122-1036 
(412) 466-9131   Fax: (412) 466-9260 

Mr. Jeffrey T. Soles 
 Superintendent of Schools 


